School Site Council

Staff Lunchroom

April 22, 2008

Attendance: 

Students:
Sharon Song, Sami Baiocco, Sierra Katow, Mary Young, Aram Bagramyan

Staff: 
Damon Dragos, Wendy Sinnette, Kevin Buchanan, Ann Neilson, Janis Fuhrman, Allison Dalbeck,  Mary Walsten, Sun Choe, Mark Ewoldsen

Parents: 
Emilie Toomarian, Debbie McCoy, Janine Ajalat, Marian Christensen, Jill Blaisdell, Beth Gordon, Leslie Husa

Sharon Song called the meeting to order at 3:10 PM.

Approval of Minutes:

Mary Young moved to approve the minutes for March. Debbie McCoy seconded.

Principal Reports:

Dr. Dragos:

· The Servathon was a great success!

· There has been a series of meetings to discuss the detection K-9s

· Mia and Rebel are the two dogs that will be working with LCHS

· The STEP program for next year will be discussed at the May 6th Board meeting

· The Robotics team competed and won Rookie Team of the Year of the West award

· AP Testing is coming up along with STAR Testing

· 1165 AP exams have been order, which is a new record that will feature LCHS in Newsweek

· Sophomores had a 99% pass rate for Math section on the CAHSEE, 98% pass for English (including ELD students)

· ROP Program is growing and recently cooking students went to GCC to participate in the Chili Cookoff, they left with the People’s Choice Award

· Sports Medicine students went to the competition at Saint Francis for the first time, one student took 2nd Place

· Online registration process continues to be updated for next year

Ms. Sinnette:

· The last 7/8 Dance is this Thursday, theme is “Under the Sea”

· 7/8 is also working with the K-9 detection dogs

· STEPS (Student Teacher Enrichment Program) is awaiting approval from the La Canada Teachers Association and also the government (for the change in school day times by 4 minutes)

Elections:


Emilie Toomarian went over the names for the parent ballot for SI next year. Mary Young moved to approve the names. Marian Christensen seconded. Dr. E went over the names for the teacher ballot next year. Janis Fuhrman moved to approve, Dr. Dragos seconded. Mary Young went over the student names for the representatives next year. Ms. Walsten moved to allow Dr. E to approve additions to the ballot, Dr. Dragos seconded.

Budget:



Dr. E went over this month’s budget. We will assume the items possibly covered by the educational foundation will be under our budget until we hear that for sure they will cover them. We discussed possible allocations for staff members if the STEPS program goes into effect. (Possible $500/staff member participating)

Calendar:


Things to discuss next month include School Improvement Plan, election results, budget improvement

Debbie McCoy moved to adjourn the meeting at 3:55 pm. Mary Young seconded.



Thanks to Janine Ajalat and Damon Dragos for the snacks!

